ST JOSEPH'S PARISH - WARRNAMBOOL

Parish Office: 5562 2231 Fax: 5562 2230 E-mail: warrnambool@ballarat.catholic.org.au Diocesan website: www.ballarat.catholic.org.au

PARISH STAFF: Fr John Fitzgerald (Parish Priest)

Kathleen Card (Pastoral Associate) Barry Wolff (Business Manager) Leanne McElgunn (Secretary) Pat Negri (Gardening/Maintenance)

Office Hours: Monday to Friday: 9.00am - 1.00pm; 1.30pm - 4.00pm

SCHOOL PRINCIPALS: Michael Gray (St Joseph's School)

Peter Morgan (Emmanuel College)

WEEK-END LITURGIES: Sunday: 8.30am - 10.30am - 6.00pm

Purnim: 11.00am (Eucharist on 2nd and 4th Sundays)

(Assembly of Word with Communion on 1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays)

WEEK-DAY LITURGIES: Wednesday: 10.00am (Liturgy of Word with Communion)

Thursday & Friday: 10.00am (Eucharist) **Friday:** 10.30am (Reconciliation)

NB: A funeral normally replaces the Mass of the day

Deaths: Bob Myers, Marcelina Basit (Philippines)

Anniversaries: Julie Delaney, Sr M Adalbert RSM, Mary Gartner, William Ryan,

Bernie McNamara,

Baptism: We welcome Diyana Bulegoda and Harry Ryan into God's Family

Baptism Preparation: Wednesday 11th July at 7.30pm (Gathering Space). Please

book in prior to the evening at Parish Office.

Bereavement Group: Meeting this Tuesday at 4.00pm

Council of Priests: Fr John will be in Ballarat this Tuesday and Wednesday.

Diocese Business Manager: Andrew Juric will be meeting with Business Managers & Secretaring from the Southern Zone this Treader at St. Joseph's

Secretaries from the Southern Zone this Tuesday at St Joseph's

Corpus Christi College: Raffle in support of catholic priestly vocations. 1st prize: \$15,000 travel voucher. Tickets \$10. Contact Fr John or Parish Office

Stewardship - Finances

Stewardship: Weekly average contributions for the month of May **Parish:** \$1,738.00 **Pledged Amount**: (per week) \$2,820 **Presbytery**: \$1,328.00

NB: Parish contributions consists of envelopes, credit cards & direct debit

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time



CONFIRMATION

Congratulations to the 59 young parishioners who were confirmed during the past week. May this celebration of faith be a further step in their initiation into the life of the Church. May their parents, sponsors and indeed the whole parish be models of faith for these children

St Joseph's: A Child Safe Parish: Bishop Bird asks that **all volunteers** provide their parish with a current Working with Children Check (WWC). If you are a volunteer in **any ministry** we ask you to complete this task.

We fully appreciate the time you give in the service of our parish, as without your voluntary efforts our parish simply would not be able to operate. Please rest assured these changes and requests are to ensure that St Joseph's Parish is accountable and have the correct procedures in place.

If you need help with the process or require further information please contact Leanne (Parish Office)

Plenary Council: The Plenary Council gives us all an opportunity to listen to what the Spirit is saying to the Church in Australia. We are going to build the agenda for the Plenary Council together, through dialogue. Every one of us is invited to listen to God by listening to one another.

What do you think God is asking of us in Australia at this time?

Everyone's experience of faith and the Church is unique and it is important that the Plenary Council hears responses from as many people as possible.

In the coming weeks/months the diocese, as well as our parish, will organise Plenary preparation opportunities.

Find out more about the Plenary Council 2020 at the new website www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au

St Vincent de Paul: The St Joseph' Conference will conduct their Annual Winter Appeal Collection at all Masses on Sunday 8th July.

Partners Bereaved Program: South West Healthcare Community Palliative Care are providing a program on bereavement: 2nd July for 8 weeks. Cost \$30.00 Further information: Bernadette Wurlod (5564 4181)

Australia's Biggest Morning Tea: Sunday 24th June, 10.00am to 12noon at Eastern Park. \$5 entry. All Welcome

Warrnambool Amnesty Group: Screening the film 'The Other Side Of Hope', this Wednesday 6.30pm at the Capitol. Tickets \$20 from Judy (0437 957 281)